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Mr.President,

Ukraine thanks Iraq for its National report.

We positively note Iraq’s cooperation with special procedures, including several visits over the last years.

Also commendable are legal provisions in the new Labour Code prohibiting discrimination in employment.

We welcome reforms aimed at combatting gender stereotypes and violence against women. Yet, a lot remains to be done for promoting gender equality.

Ukraine further recommends to:

- accede to the Second Optional Protocol to ICCPR and Optional Protocol to CAT;

- secure full incorporation of CERD into the national legislation;

- address the issue of a high rate of out-of-school children;

- ensure that Iraq’s NHRI carries out its mandate independently and in line with the Paris Principles;

- eradicate remaining harmful practices, particularly FGM, early and forced marriages, and raise public awareness of their negative effects.
Thank you.
